
The Friends of Littleheath Woods
Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 6th February 2018 at 53, Queenhill Road, 7.30pm.
1
Welcome and Apologies.
Present: Ian Leggatt, Chris Hyde, Shirley Shepherd, Sean Walsh, Peter Underwood, Brian Stone.
Apologies: Ken Pauw.
2
Minutes of Last Meeting.  Agreed as true record.
3
Treasurer’s Report. Chris reported that the current balance was £4,402.29. It was noted that TCV have scheduled Wednesday and Thursday 7th and 8th March for the Path Improvement works and this expenditure will significantly affect our running balance going forward.
4
Health & Safety.
Nothing to report.
5
Fundraising
a, Gift Aid: It has been agreed to present the proposed changes to the Constitution at the next AGM.
b, Swedish Torch
: Sean advised that he has some seasoned pine logs which we can trial.












 Action BS
6
AGM 2018. May 22nd (Tuesday) is proposed. Chris to confirm booking.












Action CH
7
Any Other Business (from last meeting in italics) with updates:
a) Signage: Chestnut and Oak. Brian reported that Dave is keen to be involved. Donor logs to be sought. Noted that there is some potential oak adjacent to the pylon in the big field. Brian advised he may have some blanks at home.











Action BS

b) Nature Trail. The route, including map, is now posted on our website. Ian agreed to write a Gazette article to publicise the Trail. Peter will pass the word around and publicise on Twitter. Peter offered to liaise with the Happy Valley team re a walking app.


   













Action IL/PU
c) Parks Consultation: Ian had attended the latest meeting at the Council. His notes of the meeting have already been circulated.
d) Copper Beech area. Discussion continues re the choice of planting.  











Action ALL
e) Brushcutter Training. TCV can provide a suitable course at approx cost of £250 but depends on numbers of attendees. Adrian will attend on our behalf, when Peter is able to organise a course. 











Action PU
f) Walks: Shirley advised that she has organised a further walk for 2018: 21st April 2018, a Spring Flower Walk. Already on the website and Shirley has provided copy for the Gazette.
g) T-shirt: Chris advised that we are awaiting return of our FoLW t-shirt from Giovanni.











Action CH
h) Minimum age for our volunteers: Confirmed that there is no minimum age but Parental approval is required and we would require CRB checking for those under 16.
i) Ear defenders. Chris proposes to order ear defenders for volunteers working adjacent to the Brushcutter or LeafBlower.











Action CH
j) Ian offered to add a link to the SRA website on our own site and to provide a description of Littleheath Woods for the SRA / Gazette website.
   










                                                                                        Action IL
k) Chris reported that she had been contacted by the Home Office who had requested us to facilitate a team day for 10 people. After discussion it was agreed that we are not a suitable group, nor do we have suitable projects for such an activity. PM Note: Chris has contacted Meike who has suggested three possibly suitable groups. 
l) Peter has been contacted by Greenvale Primary School with a request to provide a talk to the children. After discussion it was agreed to contact Tanya Mwanda, in the absence of a committee volunteer. 
 




Action PU
m) Peter reported that TCV have appointed an officer for the TCV Pond Project. It was agreed that we would ‘sign up’ to the Pond Project.
 









Action PU
7
Date of Next Meeting.
Next Committee meeting proposed for Tuesday 3rd April 2018, 7.30pm, at 53, Queenhill Road.
The Friends of Littleheath Woods
Agenda for Committee Meeting to be held on Tuesday 3rd April 2018
1
Welcome and Apologies.
2
Minutes of Last Meeting
3
Treasurer’s Report. 
4
Health & Safety.
5
Fundraising

6
2018 AGM







7
Any Other Business (from last meeting in italics):












 
a. Swedish Torch
: Sean advised that he has some seasoned pine logs which we can trial. Action BS
b. AGM 2018. May 22nd (Tuesday) is proposed. Chris to confirm booking. 
Action CH
c. Signage: Chestnut and Oak.  Brian advised he may have some blanks at home.  Action BS
d. Nature Trail.  Ian agreed to write a Gazette article to publicise the Trail. Peter will pass the word around and publicise on Twitter. Peter offered to liaise with the Happy Valley team re a walking app.

   






Action IL/PU
e. Copper Beech area. Discussion continues re the choice of planting.  
Action ALL
f. Brushcutter Training. TCV can provide a suitable course at approx cost of £250 but depends on numbers of attendees. Adrian will attend on our behalf, when Peter is able to organise a course. 









Action PU
g. T-shirt:  Giovanni.







Action CH
h. Ear defenders. Chris proposes to order. 




Action CH
i. Add a link to the SRA website on our own site and provide a description of Littleheath Woods for the SRA / Gazette website.   




Action IL
j. Put forward a volunteer to talk to Greenvale Primary School.

Action PU
k. FoLW to‘sign up’ to the Pond Project.




Action PU
8
Date of Next Meeting.
12/02/2018

